OUNTY OF SAN FRANCE OF SAN FRA

BUILDING INSPECTION COMMISSION (BIC)

Department of Building Inspection Voice (415) 558-6164 - Fax (415) 558-6509 1660 Mission Street, San Francisco, California 94103-2414

February 16, 2017

Edwin M. Lee Mayor

COMMISSION

Angus McCarthy President

Debra Walker Vice-President

Kevin Clinch Gail Gilman John Konstin Frank Lee James Warshell

Sonya Harris Secretary

Annie Chow Assistant Secretary

Tom C. Hui Director Ms. Angela Calvillo Clerk of the Board

Board of Supervisors, City Hall

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244

San Francisco, CA 94102-4694

RE: File No. 161353

Dear Ms. Calvillo:

RE: Ordinance (File No. 161353) replacing a provision of the Planning Code with a new provision of the Administrative Code requiring all City buildings that are accessible to the public to install and maintain at least one baby diaper-changing accommodation that is available for use by women and one that is available for use by men, or a single diaper-changing accommodation that is available for use by all genders; amending the Police Code to require businesses that make a baby diaper-changing accommodation available in a restroom available for use by women to also install and maintain a baby diaper-changing accommodation in a restroom available for use by men or available for use by all genders; and amending the Building Code to require that new public-serving establishments, and substantially renovated publicserving establishments, install baby diaper-changing accommodations; making findings, including environmental findings, findings of public necessity, convenience, and welfare under Planning Code Section 302, and findings under the California Health and Safety Code regarding building standards; and directing the Clerk to forward this ordinance to the California Building Standards Commission upon final passage.

The Building Inspection Commission met and held a public hearing on February 15, 2017 regarding File No. 161353 on the proposed amendment to the San Francisco Planning, Administrative, Police, Building, and California Health and Safety Codes referenced above. The Commissioners voted unanimously to support this proposed amendment.

The Commissioners voted as follows:

President McCarthy Yes Vice-President Walker Yes Commissioner Clinch Yes Commissioner Gilman Yes Commissioner Lee Yes

Commissioner Warshell Yes

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call me at 558-6164.

Sincerely,

Sonya Harris

Commission Secretary

CC:

Tom C. Hui, S.E., Director Supervisor Katy Tang Board of Supervisors